
D. Matt Duncan 
 

Dear Assembly Members,

I want to thank you for this convenient online forum for everyone to make public comment, as well
as thank you for all your hard work serving the citizens of our town. I have looked at the four maps
very closely and would like to make comment as a homeowner in Anchorage, a member of Spenard
Community Council (SCC) and most importantly community organizer for the Old Hermit Park
Neighborhood. I am advocating in this public comment for the adoption of map 6v2. The guiding
principle for my advocacy understands that the work of the community councils is vital to the
success of our city. Each community council's work and identity is extremely valuable to the city
and it is highly desirable to maximize representation for the community councils by not dissecting
or diluting them into multiple assembly districts. Map 6v2 is the best map for maintaining integrity
of Spenard. Map 7v2 is OK, but not as good as 6v2. Map 11v2 and 12 are unacceptable. The intent
and function of maps 11v2 and 12 is to dissect and dilute the SCC. There is no place on earth like
Spenard, and it is important that we protect Spenard's voice and identity.

Thank you for your time and efforts dealing with these difficult topics.

D. Matt Duncan, TSGT, AKANG
Vice President Spenard Community Council


